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Memorandum 
 

To: Susan Evans, Finance Officer 

From: Candice J. Gobble, Director 

Date: June 30, 2023 

Subject: Medicaid Continuous Coverage Unwinding and Medicaid Expansion Preparation 

 
The Department of Social Services has received notification of funding from NC DHHS specific 

to the Continuous Coverage of Medicaid Unwinding and in preparation for Medicaid Expansion.  

Medicaid Expansion legislation signed into law by Governor Cooper in March 2023  

(S.L. 2023-7/House Bill 76) included funding to offset counties’ administrative costs associated 

with implementing expansion.  Per S.L 2023-7, monthly funding allotments would be available 

after October 1, 2023.  In response to immediate needs, NCDHHS has allocated funding to 

counties to support their efforts in the interim period from now until the funding from S.L. 2023-

7 is available.  Funding is allocated in a one-time (lump-sum) payment based on a 5-month 

period (May through September 2023).  This funding is provided to support only incremental 

work resulting from Continuous Coverage Unwinding and Expansion implementation planning 

efforts and should not be used to supplement historical county spend.  Any unused funds or any 

funds not used for eligible expenditures incurred through June 30, 2024, must be reverted back to 

DHHS.         

 

Allocation received for Continuous Coverage Unwinding and Medicaid Expansion 

implementation is $130,377.68.  There is no county match required.  The Department is 

requesting that these accounts be established.  

 

 
 

 


